Liberal Studies Committee Meeting

April 15, 2004

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present:  B.G. Wilson, A. Stenta, M. Collins, L. Feldman, Y. Asamoah, F. Slack, C. Zoni, E. Mannikka

Excused:  M. Sadler, M. Swinker, C. Young

Minutes from 4/8 approved on a Feldman/Stenta motion

On a Feldman/Mannikka motion committee approved the Liberal Studies portion of the Bachelor of Science in Nursing: Licensed Practical Nurse track.

The committee discussed HIST 281 and the meeting with Dr. Gary Bailey and Dr. Charles Cashdollar from the History Department at 4/8 meeting.  Numerous opinions were expressed both in favor and against supporting a course that would potentially enroll more than 400 students.  While the committee generally recognizes the rationale and need for offering such a course, concerns were expressed about the experience of students enrolled in the course and some incidental negative comments individual members have heard about the large class now being offered.   However, it was acknowledged that the History Department can not continue to offer History 195 in its current format and accommodate the necessary enrollments.   The committee also recognizes and applauds the commitment of the faculty members willing to teach HIST 281. 
Some options raised for consideration included:  allowing students who are unable to enroll in HIST 195 in the freshman year to elect another humanities, revising the LS requirements to make HIST 195 an elective rather than required course, establish a time limit for the offering of a 400 seat course with review of the course and resources in the future should such a course be proposed.
The committee generally agreed that if such a course were proposed the authors should be aware that the committee has serious concerns but would review the course based on the Liberal Studies criteria in the same way any other course is considered.  The committee could find no specific language in the Liberal Studies criteria that would limit class size or that would indicate a large group class could not meet the LS criteria.

Additionally, the committee members suggested there be more equity in resources available for instructors teaching courses with more than 100 students as we are aware that HIST 281 is not the only course with an exceptionally large enrollment.

The committee asks that this issue be on the agenda for the next LS meeting.  

Meeting adjourned 4:15
